REGULAR COUNCIL MEETING 

TUESDAY, MAY 21, 2024
6:30 P.M.

Mayor Englebretson called the regular monthly Council meeting to order at 6:30 p.m. with council members Bobrofsky, Brock, Froeba, Geier, Lindner, Schar, Schultz and Weyer present.


Citizens present were Teresa Hall, Jacob Schar, Tom Kingsbury, Barb Kingsbury, and the Clark County Press.

Clerk Toufar verified the postings.

No changes were made to the May 21, 2024 amended agenda.

Motion was made by Schar to approve the minutes from the April 16, 2024, regular Council meeting, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried. 


Treasurer’s report was approved on a motion made by Bobrofsky, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.

Utility Committee-No meeting held.   Geier made a motion to approve the 2023 CMAR Report, seconded by Lindner.  Motion carried.  Deputy Clerk Pieper reported on the sinking hole by Cuddie Funeral Home.  Lindner made a motion to make the necessary repairs up to $8,000.00, seconded by Geier.  Motion carried.
Police/Fire and Ambulance Committee– Fire & Ambulance meeting was held on April 25, 2024.  Bobrofsky reported on the chicken ordinance, no action was taken.  Bobrofsky reported on the Fire & Ambulance meetings.
Finance/City View Estates Committee-Meeting was held on May 10, 2024.  Brock reported that they tabled the sale of Lots 40 and 41 until the buyers are ready to build.  Froeba made a motion to raise the prices on the City View Estates lots and to take off the buy 1 get 1 free, seconded by Bobrofsky.  Motion carried with 7-yes votes and 1 no vote.
Library Committee – Meeting was held on May 12, 2024.  Bobrofsky reported the new library sign has been painted by Kendra Seefeld.  Bobrofsky reported that the library has purchased 2 new computers.  Bobrofsky reported a donation was received from the Town of York for $100.00.  Bobrofsky reported the April circulation was 1,919.  Bobrofsky reported that on June 19th and June 26th there will be performers at the elementary school.  Bobrofsky reported that on July 10th the movie Lion King will be shown.  Bobrofsky reported that on July 17th the library Olympics will be held.  Next meeting will be held on June 10, 2024 at 4:30p.m.
Personnel Committee – No meeting held.  Bobrofsky made a motion to approve the resignation of Tom Kahn, the city hall custodian, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.  Weyer made a motion to give Clerk Toufar permission to start advertising and hire a new custodian, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Park & Recreation – Meeting was held on May 21, 2024.  Froeba made a motion to allow the Loyal Lions to apply for a grant for playground equipment at the Lions Purple Park on behalf of the City, seconded by Schultz.  Motion carried.

Planning Commission – No meeting held.

Mayor’s Report-Mayor Englebretson reported on garbage contract renewal.

Froeba made a motion to approve bartender license for Morgan Buman, seconded by Schar.  Motion carried.

Schar made the motion to approve vouchers in the following amounts:

GENERAL FUND: $59,339.77         
WATER UTILITY: $9,124.32
WASTEWATER UTILITY: $26,242.50
Seconded by Froeba.  Motion carried.  

Schar made the motion to adjourn, seconded by Brock.  Motion carried.

Shannon Toufar, City Clerk/Treasurer, May 21, 2024
